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To the Deputy Secretary General on 
Prisons 
Ministry of Justice and Digital Affairs
Rait KUUSE
__________________________
Rait.Kuuse@just.ee

On Participation in the 16th Annual Competition 
of Prison and Probation Professionals in Estonia

Dear Rait!

We would like to sincerely thank you for your kind invitation to attend the 16th Annual 
Competition of Prison and Probation Professionals, which will take place in Tartu on 10–11 June 
2025.

We are honoured to continue our productive cooperation withing the Project “Enhancing and 
Aligning the Competency Standards of Ukrainian Prison Officers with European Standards” and 
gladly confirm the participation of our representatives as observers at the event. 

Penitentiary Academy of Ukraine nominates the following two representatives to attend:
1. Maksym Sykal – Vice Rector. Passport FG987098
2. Yuliia Petrovska – Vice Rector. Passport FY539635
We are grateful for the Estonian Prison Service’s offer to provide accommodation and 

transportation, and we look forward to a meaningful exchange of professional experience and good 
practices during the competition.

Should any further information be required, please do not hesitate to contact us.

Kind regards,

Acting Rector
Colonel of Internal Service                                                                                 Andrii YAVTUSHENKO

Alina KVITKA
+380636395653


